Wolfeboro Emergency Management Committee Meeting minutes June 6, 2018

Members present:

Health Officer Dave Senecal. Emergency Management Director/Fire Chief Jim Pineo, EMS Coordinator/ Emergency Preparations Huggins Hospital Janet Williamson, Chairman of the Planning Board Kathy Barnard, Board of Selectmen Representative Linda Murray, Public Works Adam Tasker, Municipal Electric Department Director of Operations Barry Muccio, Chief of Police Dean Rondeau, Planning and Development Director Matt Sullivan, Town Manager Becky Merrow, Lisa Braiterman Brewster Academy, Parks and Recreation Director Christine Collins, Lisa Rogers and Lakes Region Repeater Association Bob Ness.

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM. June Garneau of Mapping and Planning Services stated that they would complete a review of two chapters today starting with the Emergency Support Functions, mass care housing. She introduced Frank Rima and Karen Dudley both the Red Cross and Jeff Jones from Carroll County Coalition of Public Health, who joined today's discuss specifically for this chapter review.

DISCUSSION:

The Committee discussed the location of an emergency shelter that has generator power, bathrooms with showers and food/water capabilities. The primary emergency shelter location will be the Kingswood Regional Art Complex and the Chief of Police suggested the secondary location be All Saint's Church on Main Street due to its proximity of the Huggins Hospital and the Public Safety Building. Chief Pineo noted that the Art's Complex will be toured once school is out and Mr. Rima of the Red Cross requested to be included in that review.

Ms. Dudley reviewed what the regional disaster coordinator does and how the Red Cross provides assistance. She noted the difference between independently managed shelters, which is what smaller towns do vs. having the Red Cross come and manage the Shelter for them. An independently run shelter would need supplies on hand such as cots and/or air mattresses etc.

J Williamson noted that Huggins Hospital has cots available should the need arise.

The Committee reviewed ESF #3 Public Works and Engineering

Next Meeting

June 27, 2018 10:00 AM at the Wolfeboro Public Library.

Being no further business before the Commission, they adjourned at 12:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Amelia Capone-Muccio Recording Secretary	
*minutes are unapproved until accepted by the Committee	Page 2 of 2